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Dear Families, 


We are coming upon Winter Break very fast! I can hardly believe it is almost that time. We are working very hard to get as much done as possible before break and your kiddo is doing lots of important thinking to get there! I just wanted to give you an idea of what we’re learning this month, what we will be doing when we return in January as well as a couple of classroom events happening this month.

These are just a few of the things we’ve learned in December so far:

· Using Good Word Choice: We have been learning about all different types of writing strategies for word choice that can make our writing sound more interesting to the reader. We have covered the following poetic devices: simile, alliteration, onomatopoeia, personification, and metaphor. Students are using these tools to add better adjectives and details to their writing. Ask your child to explain them to you!!
· Thinking about what we read through Inference: We have been continuing to practice thinking about our thinking through a strategy called inferring. In class we call this “Reading Between the Lines.” We are using this strategy to think about the “Big Ideas” in a story or what the author’s message is. This is a very important skill for a developing reader because it causes a person to think deeper about the text and go beyond the surface level questions and connections students practiced in 3rd grade. 
· Multiple Towers and Division Stories: We are beginning a unit called “Multiple Towers and Division Stories.” This unit focuses on using break-apart strategies to solve harder multiplication problems such as 23 x 5 as well as using familiar multiplication problems to solve division stories. After winter break we will continue learning strategies to solve problems all the way through 4-digit by 1-digit such as 1594 x 3. The student handbook has many great examples of this technique. 
 Here are a few ways you can continue to help you child at home:

Reading:

· Have your child read aloud to you a few days a week. 

· Ask them about the “Big Idea” in the book they are reading.
· Ask them to think deeper about the message or theme of the story.
Mathematics:

· Continue to practice multiplication facts.
· Ask your child to show you how be use break-apart strategies for multiplication.
Writing:

· Practice the high frequency spelling words.

· Ask your child to give you some examples of simile, onomatopoeia, personification and alliteration.

Please visit the website to stay current and find new resources!

http://msmckeownsclass.weebly.com/ 

As always, please feel free to call, email or stop in at anytime. You can reach me at 332-5213. 

Thanks for all you do!! 

Ms. McKeown
mmckeown@blaine.wednet.edu

